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Later this term we will have our Induction Ceremony for our 
student leaders where parents will be invited to attend  
 
Tonight we will hold our twilight Swimming Sports and we  
hope see many family and community members come along 
to join in in what will be a great night! 
 
We have had a really smooth start to the year. Our student 
numbers are really healthy and we are currently confirming a 
number of new enrolments since we have returned. Our 
growth has been across all year levels; it appears that the 
options and pathways that have put in place across the 
school are satisfying the needs of students. 
 
Wangaratta High Schoolôs Stage Three of its redevelopment 
is well on its way to being completed. I am pleased to note 
that over the holidays several old buildings have been      
demolished and all known hazardous materials have been 
removed to ensure everyoneôs safety. This will be followed 
shortly by the demolition by the remaining three original 
school blocks that will be replaced by a new oval that will be 
linked to sporting complexes with a new community gym 
which is in the process of approval. 
 
Thank you to all the staff for the help with the extreme   
weather event last Friday. Extra inside areas were made 
available for students over the recess and lunch periods; as 
schoolôs focus is as always the wellbeing and safety of our 
students. The school will continue to review our extreme 
weather event policies. 
 
I look forward to working with you all this year and I am     
excited by the exciting opportunities that lay ahead. 
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Term oneôs Mystery Word has four  
letters, óAô is the termôs second letter. 
From the letters printed this term 
work out the word and ask a parent/
carer to sign the coupons, place  
your coupons in an envelope with 
your name and answer on the front. 
Take the envelope to the General 
Office prior to the day the competition 
is drawn and place in the box on the 
front counter. The winner will be 
drawn on Friday 17th February 2017 
and will receive a $250.00 voucher 
from Frankôs Footwear. Good Luck! 

Regards, 

 
Hello everyone, 
 
We have had an exciting and busy start to the school year. 
Students and staff have settled in quickly and at our Middle 
and Senior school assemblies held at the end of Week 1 we 
focused on committing to working together to achieve our 
common learning goals that are summarised in our:  
 
School Mantra  

Learning matters  
Relationships matter  
I matter 
 

School Values 

Ready to Learn  
Personal Best 
Respectful and Safe 
 

Our core focus has been on classes settling  into their work 
and I have been pleased with the efforts of staff and        
students. The new Flexible Learning Centre (FLC) building 
is being used for Middle Years classes from Years 7 to 9.  
The innovative teaching practice that is occurring in the FLC 
is providing our students with significant opportunities in 
state of the art facilities. As a staff we are continually        
reflecting on our teaching pedagogy as we further develop 
our collaborative teaching. Students have quickly adapted to 
the new learning space. 
 
Last Monday night I attended our Music Night for our new 
Year 7 students and their parents. It was fantastic to see so 
many in attendance. Music provides a wonderful opportunity 
to further develop a studentôs learning. If any parents are still 
interested but couldnôt attend please contact one of our mu-
sic staff. WHS has one of the best music programs in the 
state and we should be proud of their achievements. 
 
I have also met with our student leadership team and I am 
looking forward to working with them this year. They are a    
wonderful team who will do the school proud!  

Gary Fletcher,  
Principal 
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Lǘ ƛǎ ǿƛǘƘ ƎǊŜŀǘ ŜȄŎƛǘŜƳŜƴǘ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŜ ǿŜƭŎƻƳŜ ǘƘǊŜŜ ƴŜǿ ƭŜŀŘŜǊǎ ǘƻ ²ŀƴƎŀǊŀǧŀ IƛƎƘ {ŎƘƻƻƭΦ  ¢ƘŜȅ ŀƭƭ ŎƻƳŜ ǿƛǘƘ ŀ ǿŜŀƭǘƘ ƻŦ 
ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜΣ ƪƴƻǿƭŜŘƎŜ ŀƴŘ ŦǊŜǎƘ ƛŘŜŀǎ ǘƻ ōǊƛƴƎ ǘƻ ƻǳǊ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΦ 
DŀǊȅ CƭŜǘŎƘŜǊΣ tǊƛƴŎƛǇŀƭ  
DŀǊȅ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ ŀǇǇƻƛƴǘŜŘ ŀǎ tǊƛƴŎƛǇŀƭ ƻŦ ²ŀƴƎŀǊŀǧŀ IƛƎƘ {ŎƘƻƻƭ ǎǘŀǊǝƴƎ ƛƴ WŀƴǳŀǊȅ нлмтΦ DŀǊȅ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ ŀƴ ŜŘǳŎŀǘƻǊ ŦƻǊ 
ƻǾŜǊ ǘƘƛǊǘȅ-ǎŜǾŜƴ ȅŜŀǊǎ ǿƻǊƪƛƴƎ ŀǎ ŀ ǎŜŎƻƴŘŀǊȅ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊ ǿƛǘƘƛƴ ŀ ƴǳƳōŜǊ ƻŦ ǎŎƘƻƻƭǎ ŀŎǊƻǎǎ ±ƛŎǘƻǊƛŀ ƛƴŎƭǳŘƛƴƎ ²ƻŘƻƴƎŀΣ        
wƻōƛƴǾŀƭŜΣ ¢ǊŀǊŀƭƎƻƴΣ aŀǊȅōƻǊƻǳƎƘ ŀƴŘ aƻƻǊƻƻǇƴŀ ǿƘŜǊŜ ƘŜ ǿŀǎ tǊƛƴŎƛǇŀƭ ƻŦ aƻƻǊƻƻǇƴŀ {ŜŎƻƴŘŀǊȅ /ƻƭƭŜƎŜΦ  
DŀǊȅ ǘƘŜƴ ǿƻǊƪŜŘ ŀǎ ŀ wŜƎƛƻƴŀƭ bŜǘǿƻǊƪ [ŜŀŘŜǊ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ IǳƳŜ wŜƎƛƻƴΣ ƛƴŎƭǳŘƛƴƎ ǎǇŜƴŘƛƴƎ ǎŜǾŜǊŀƭ ȅŜŀǊǎ ƭŜŀŘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ !ƭǇƛƴŜ 
bŜǘǿƻǊƪΦ tǊƛƻǊ ǘƻ ǎǘŀǊǝƴƎ ŀǘ ²ŀƴƎŀǊŀǧŀ IƛƎƘ {ŎƘƻƻƭΣ DŀǊȅ ǿŀǎ ǘƘŜ {ŜƴƛƻǊ 9ŘǳŎŀǝƻƴ LƳǇǊƻǾŜƳŜƴǘ [ŜŀŘŜǊ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ          
{ƘŜǇǇŀǊǘƻƴ bŜǘǿƻǊƪ ƻŦ ǎŎƘƻƻƭǎ ŀƴŘ ƘŜ ōǊƛƴƎǎ ǿƛǘƘ ƘƛƳ Ƴŀƴȅ ȅŜŀǊǎ ƻŦ ŜŘǳŎŀǝƻƴŀƭ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǊƻƭŜΦ DŀǊȅ ƴƻǘŜŘΣ άLΩƳ 
ǾŜǊȅ ŜȄŎƛǘŜŘ ōȅ ǘƘŜ ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘȅ ǘƻ ƭŜŀŘ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΤ ƛǘΩǎ ŀ ǇƭŀŎŜ ƻŦ ŜŘǳŎŀǝƻƴŀƭ ŜȄŎŜƭƭŜƴŎŜ ǿƘƛŎƘ ǎƘƻǳƭŘ ōŜ ǇǊƻǳŘ ƻŦ ǿƘŀǘ ƛǘ 
ƻũŜǊǎ ǘƻ ƻǳǊ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎΦέ 
DŀǊȅΩǎ ǇŜǊǎƻƴŀƭ ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘǎ ŀǊŜ ǎǇƻǊǘ όŜǎǇŜŎƛŀƭƭȅ ǎǿƛƳƳƛƴƎύΣ ǊŜŀŘƛƴƎΣ ƎŀǊŘŜƴƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ǘǊŀǾŜƭΦ IŜ ƛǎ ƭƻƻƪƛƴƎ ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘ ǘƻ ōŜƛƴƎ ǇŀǊǘ 
ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ²ŀƴƎŀǊŀǧŀ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅΦ  
aŜƭƻŘȅ DŀōǊƛŜƭΣ !ǎǎƛǎǘŀƴǘ tǊƛƴŎƛǇŀƭ 
aŜƭƻŘȅ ǎǘŀǊǘŜŘ  ƘŜǊ ǘŜŀŎƘƛƴƎ ŎŀǊŜŜǊ ƛƴ ŀ ǾŜǊȅ ƭŀǊƎŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ bƻǊǘƘ ƻŦ 9ƴƎƭŀƴŘ мф ȅŜŀǊǎ ŀƎƻ ŀƊŜǊ ŀ ǎƘƻǊǘ ǝƳŜ ƛƴ               
ǎŎƛŜƴǝŬŎ ǊŜǎŜŀǊŎƘ ŦƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ ƘŜǊ ƘƻƴƻǳǊǎ ŘŜƎǊŜŜ ƛƴ /ƘŜƳƛǎǘǊȅΦ {ƘŜ ǎƻƻƴ ǊŜŀƭƛǎŜŘ ǘƘŀǘ ǘŜŀŎƘƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ƛƳǇǊƻǾƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ              
ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǝŜǎ ŦƻǊ ŀƭƭ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǿŀǎ ƘŜǊ ǊŜŀƭ ǇŀǎǎƛƻƴΣ ŀƴŘ ŦƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ ǘŜŀŎƘƛƴƎ ǎƘŜ ǿŀǎ ŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ǎƘŀǊŜ ƘŜǊ ƭƻǾŜ ƻŦ {ŎƛŜƴŎŜ ǿƛǘƘ ŀ 
ǿƛŘŜ ŀǳŘƛŜƴŎŜΦ !ƊŜǊ ƘƻƭŘƛƴƎ ǾŀǊƛƻǳǎ ƭŜŀŘŜǊǎƘƛǇ Ǉƻǎƛǝƻƴǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ¦Y aŜƭƻŘȅ ƳƻǾŜŘ ǘƻ !ǳǎǘǊŀƭƛŀ ƛƴ нллп ǿƘŜǊŜ ǎƘŜ ƭƛǾŜŘ ŀƴŘ 
ǘŀǳƎƘǘ ƛƴ aŜƭōƻǳǊƴŜ ŦƻǊ ф ȅŜŀǊǎΦ  
aŜƭƻŘȅ ǿƻǊƪŜŘ ŀǎ ŀ ǘŜŀŎƘƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ƭŜŀŘŜǊ ƛƴ ŀ ƭŀǊƎŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ƛƴ aŜƭōƻǳǊƴŜΩǎ ƛƴƴŜǊ ƴƻǊǘƘΦ !ǘ ǘƘŜ ŜƴŘ ƻŦ нлмо ǎƘŜ 
ƳƻǾŜŘ ǘƻ .ǊƛƎƘǘ ǿƘŜǊŜ ƘŜǊ ǇŀǊǘƴŜǊ ƭƛǾŜŘ ŀƴŘ ōŜƎŀƴ ǘŜŀŎƘƛƴƎ ŀǘ aƻǳƴǘ .Ŝŀǳǘȅ {ŜŎƻƴŘŀǊȅ /ƻƭƭŜƎŜΦ Lǘ ǿŀǎ Ǿŀǎǘƭȅ ŘƛũŜǊŜƴǘ ƛƴ 
ǎƛȊŜ ǘƻ ŀƴȅǘƘƛƴƎ ǎƘŜ ƘŀŘ ǇǊŜǾƛƻǳǎƭȅ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜŘ ŀƴŘ ǘŜŀŎƘƛƴƎ ƛƴ ŀ ǎƳŀƭƭ ŎƻǳƴǘǊȅ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜŘ ƘŜǊ ǿƛǘƘ ƴŜǿ ŎƘŀƭƭŜƴƎŜǎ 
ŀƴŘ ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǝŜǎΦ  
Lƴ ƳƛŘ-нлмс aŜƭƻŘȅ ōŜƎŀƴ ǿƻǊƪƛƴƎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǊŜƎƛƻƴŀƭ ƻŶŎŜ ōŀǎŜŘ ƛƴ .Ŝƴŀƭƭŀ ŀǎ ŀƴ 9ŘǳŎŀǝƻƴŀƭ LƳǇǊƻǾŜƳŜƴǘ [ŜŀŘŜǊΣ ǘƘƛǎ    
ŀƭƭƻǿŜŘ ƘŜǊ ǘƻ ƴŜǘǿƻǊƪ ǿƛǘƘ ǎŎƘƻƻƭǎ ŀƭƭ ƻǾŜǊ ǘƘŜ hǾŜƴǎ aǳǊǊŀȅ ŀǊŜŀ ǿƛǘƘ ŀƴ ƛƳǇǊƻǾŜƳŜƴǘ ŦƻŎǳǎΦ 
aŜƭƻŘȅ ǘƘŀƴƪǎ ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜ ŀǎ ǎƘŜ Ƙŀǎ ŦŜƭǘ ǾŜǊȅ ǿŜƭŎƻƳŜŘ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ {ŎƘƻƻƭ ōȅ ǎǘŀũ ŀƴŘ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŀƴŘ ƛǎ ƭƻǾƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ Ǉŀǎǎƛƻƴ ŦƻǊ  
ŜȄŎŜƭƭŜƴŎŜ ǘƘŜ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊǎ ƘŀǾŜΦ {ƘŜ ǘƘƛƴƪǎ ǘƘŜ ŦŀŎƛƭƛǝŜǎ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ŀǊŜ ƳŀƎƴƛŬŎŜƴǘ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ǘŜŀŎƘƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ             
ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǝŜǎ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ŀǊŜ ǿƻƴŘŜǊŦǳƭ ŦƻǊ ŀƭƭ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎΦ  
Lƴ ƘŜǊ ǉǳƛŜǘ ǝƳŜ aŜƭƻŘȅ ŜƴƧƻȅǎ ǿƘŀǘ ǘƘŜ ŎƻǳƴǘǊȅ Ƙŀǎ ǘƻ ƻũŜǊ ƛƴ ǘŜǊƳǎ ƻŦ ǿŀƭƪƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ǊǳƴƴƛƴƎ ǘǊŀŎƪǎΣ ƎƻǳǊƳŜǘ ŘŜƭƛƎƘǘǎΣ ǎƘŜ 
ƛǎ ŀ ƪŜŜƴ ǎǿƛƳƳŜǊ ŀƴŘ ŜƴƧƻȅǎ ǎǇŜƴŘƛƴƎ ǝƳŜ ǿƛǘƘ ƘŜǊ ŘƻƎǎΦ  
aƛŎƘŜƭƭŜ .ƻƻǘŜǎτ!ǎǎƛǎǘŀƴǘ tǊƛƴŎƛǇŀƭ 
aƛŎƘŜƭƭŜΩǎ ǘŜŀŎƘƛƴƎ ŎŀǊŜŜǊ ǎǘŀǊǘŜŘ ƛƴ b{² ƛƴ  ²ŜǎǘŜǊƴ {ȅŘƴŜȅ ǎŎƘƻƻƭǎ ŀƴŘ ǎƘŜ ōŜƎŀƴ ǘŜŀŎƘƛƴƎ ƛƴ ±ƛŎǘƻǊƛŀ ƛƴ мффсΦ IŜǊ Ƴŀƛƴ 
ǎǳōƧŜŎǘ ŀǊŜŀ ƛǎ aŀǘƘŜƳŀǝŎǎΣ ǿƛǘƘ {ŎƛŜƴŎŜ ŀƴŘ tǎȅŎƘƻƭƻƎȅ ƘŜǊ ƻǘƘŜǊ ǘŜŀŎƘƛƴƎ ŀǊŜŀǎΦ aƛŎƘŜƭƭŜ ƛǎ ǇŀǎǎƛƻƴŀǘŜ ŀōƻǳǘ {ǘŀǘŜ    
9ŘǳŎŀǝƻƴ ŀƴŘ ōŜƭƛŜǾŜǎ ŜǾŜǊȅ ŎƘƛƭŘ ƛǎ ŎŀǇŀōƭŜ ƻŦ ǎǳŎŎŜǎǎΦ {ƘŜ Ƙŀǎ ǘŀǳƎƘǘ ŀǘ ōƻǘƘ .Ŝƴŀƭƭŀ /ƻƭƭŜƎŜ ŀƴŘ 9ǳǊƻŀ {ŜŎƻƴŘŀǊȅ      
/ƻƭƭŜƎŜΣ ŀƴŘ ǿŀǎ !ŎǝƴƎ tǊƛƴŎƛǇŀƭ ƻŦ 9ǳǊƻŀ tǊƛƳŀǊȅ {ŎƘƻƻƭ ƛƴ нлмсΦ IŜǊ ƘƻƳŜ ƛǎ ƛƴ .Ŝƴŀƭƭŀ ŀƴŘ ǎƘŜ Ƙŀǎ ǘǿƻ ŀŘǳƭǘ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ 
bŀǘŀƭƛŜ ŀƴŘ [ƛŀƳΣ ŀƴŘ hǎŎŀǊ όŀƴ LǊƛǎƘ ²ƻƭŦ IƻǳƴŘύ ƛǎ ŀ ƴŜǿ ŀŘŘƛǝƻƴ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ŦŀƳƛƭȅΦ Lƴ aƛŎƘŜƭƭŜΩǎ ǎǇŀǊŜ ǝƳŜ ǎƘŜ ŜƴƧƻȅǎ      
ŎȅŎƭƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ǎǿƛƳƳƛƴƎΣ ŀƴŘ Ƙŀǎ ǇƭŀȅŜŘ {ƻƊōŀƭƭΣ .ŀǎŜōŀƭƭ ŀƴŘ IƻŎƪŜȅΦ CƻǊ ǉǳƛǘŜ ŀ ŦŜǿ ȅŜŀǊǎ aƛŎƘŜƭƭŜ ŎƻŀŎƘŜŘ ǘƘŜ  aŜƴΩǎ  
!ǊǝǎǝŎ DȅƳƴŀǎǝŎǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ .Ŝƴŀƭƭŀ DȅƳƴŀǎǝŎǎ /ƭǳōΣ ƎƛǾƛƴƎ ōƻȅǎ ƛƴ ƻǳǊ ǊŜƎƛƻƴ ŀƴ ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘȅ ǘƻ ǇŀǊǝŎƛǇŀǘŜ ƛƴ ǘƘƛǎ ǎǇƻǊǘΦ  
άLǘ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ ǾŜǊȅ ŜȄŎƛǝƴƎ ǘƻ ōŜŎƻƳŜ ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ²ŀƴƎŀǊŀǧŀ IƛƎƘ {ŎƘƻƻƭ ǘŜŀƳέΦ 

tǊƛƴŎƛǇŀƭΥ aǊ DŀǊȅ CƭŜǘŎƘŜǊ !ǎǎƛǎǘŀƴǘ tǊƛƴŎƛǇŀƭΥ aŜƭƻŘȅ DŀōǊƛŜƭ !ǎǎƛǎǘŀƴǘ tǊƛƴŎƛǇŀƭΥ aƛŎƘŜƭƭŜ .ƻƻǘŜǎ 
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Year 12 is an important year for your child and we want to provide you with all the information you need 
for a successful year ahead.  

Wangaratta High School will be holding a VCE and VCAL Information Evening on Tuesday 21
st
        

February at 6pm in the Senior School. This evening will outline the VCAA expectations, how to 
ensure your child is on track to reach their ATAR and how to balance school, work and outside interests. 
There will be two separate presentations; one for the parents and students completing VCE and one for 
the parents and students completing VCAL.  
 
GOTAFE, La Trobe University and Charles Sturt University will also be in attendance so that students 
have the opportunity to make connections with some of these institutes and can ask any questions they 
may have about further study post year 12.  
 
Prior to the presentations we would like to extend an invite for you and your child to enjoy a BBQ dinner. 
This will also give you the opportunity to meet the Senior School Leaders and Year Level Co-ordinators.  
Please RSVP for catering purposes by Tuesday 14

th
 February 2017.  

2017 brings with it new operators of the school canteen. Towards the end of 2016 Jeanette and Karren decided to 

take on a lifestyle change in their lives and careers and we welcome them both to Wangaratta High School.    

They have made the move from Melbourne with their sons and are settling well into their new community. Karren 

has previously lived in the area so she is not new to town however this is a whole new scene for Jeanette and she 

is loving her new surrounds.  

Karren is a qualified chef and worked in the Australian Airforce for thirteen years. After this time Karren decided it 

was time for a change entered the retail industry, and opened the Big W Store here in Wangaratta.   

While Karren lived locally she played soccer for The Wang Devils, she is glad to be back living in the country and 

you never know we may see her on the pitch again for the Devils.  

Jeanette is a qualified Veterinary Nurse and has worked in numerous clinics over Melbourne.  She loves her         

animals and had many horses growing up and hopes to soon own a horse again.   

Jeanette and her brothers were raised in Eltham in Melbourne. After vet nursing Jeanette made a career change 

and worked in retail for numerous years at Bunnings Warehouse.  

Karren and Jeanette are loving living Wangaratta and think the students and teachers at the school have been 

amazing and said òWe hope to spend many years here and we look forward to seeing your smiling faces at the 

canteenó.  
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All our classes are up and running and we as the VCAL teachers are excited for this year. Our teaching 

team this year are:  

Foundation Maths : Lesley Foreman and Angelika Ferguson.    

Literacy : Doreen Wheeler, Angelika Ferguson, John Paola  

Personal Development : Cory Steward, Katherine Sullivan, Angelika Ferguson  

Work related Skills : Gary Michael  

Our students are already working on their outcomes and there is a general buzz of excitement in the air 

while the students are  working on their project work in class.  

Last Thursday representatives for Sarina Russo Apprenticeships and NETr acks  LLEN introduced             

themselves to this yearõs VCAL students. 

Ben Watts from Sarina and Shane Crispin from NETracks LLEN talked about their role in assisting the        

future careers and pathways of our students.  

They also emphasized other important information on what else future employers are looking for, for    

example general   conduct in the community as well as being mindful of their social media postings 

and privacy settings.  

We are lucky to have Ben and Shane coming to school every Friday from 9 to 11 to help students with 

their work placements and any other related queries. You can also make an alternative  time to meet 

with them if you have a work placement or SBA on a Friday.  

Students who want to see them can simply turn up on Fridays during that time at Cate Westõs office,  

located in the library this year.  

With an exciting year ahead of us, we will keep regular updates on the studentsõ progress in                   

Korrumbeia.  

 

Angelika Ferguson.  

PHOTO: Ben Watts from Sarina Russo Apprenticeships and Shane Crispin from NETRACKS LLEN along 

with VCAL students. Ben and Shane offered advice to students who are wishing to gain a School 

Based Apprenticeship and Structured Work Placement.  
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Wangaratta High School received the exciting news that two of their students have been selected to participate  

in the annual Top Class Music 2017 Selected Performers show.  

Laurence Adorni -Dickson and Samuel O'Shannessy - will perform in this yearõs Top Class Music program as part of 

the VCE Season of Excellence 2017.  
  

Top Class is a concert series that presents the works of outstanding VCE students from 2016 in Dance, VET Dance, 

Drama, Theatre Studies, Music Performance, Music Investigation, Music Style and Composition and VET Music. It is 

part of the VCE Season of Excellence managed by the Victorian Curriculum and Assessment Authority.  

 

TOP CLASS MUSIC will take place at Melbourne Recital Centre, Southbank on Wednesday 22 March 2017. The 

school community wishes both students the best of luck and we look forward to hearing how the students went.  

TWILIGHT SWIMMING SPORTS 

DONõT FORGET the twilight swimming sports are on TONIGHT,  

15th February.  

Come and support your student/s and the school at the Olympic 

pool. Gates open at 5:30 pm 

 

WAREENA KING OVENS MERRIWA 



YEAR 11 OUTDOOR EDUCATION ñBARMAH CANOE CAMP 

Ms Yeate's Year 11 Outdoor Education 

class completed a 3 day canoe of the 
Barmah National Park from      

Wednesday 8th Feb to Friday the 10th 
Feb. The weather was HOT!  

We studied how the Barmah Forest 

was made and the history of the     
forest.  

Did you know the Barmah Lakes were 
formed by lifting of the land - Cadel 

Fault 30,000 years ago? This changed 
the course of the Murray River and 

created the largest River Red Gum 

Forest in the world. The edge of the 
great lakes (much smaller today) can 

still be seen today - just out of the 
Barmah township. 

The great River Red Gums were used 

by Aboriginal people to make canoes, 
then white man had many years of 

timber trade  from River Red Gum. 
Now it is a National Park and a    

RAMSAR sanctuary for bird migration 
and breeding. Birds from around the 

world stop in at Barmah Forest 

throughout the year.  
The students were very well organised 

for so early in the year. We only had 2 
sessions to prepare for the trip.  

  

Thanks to the staff of 15 Mile Creek, 
Outdoor Education Centre for        

coordinating the trip.  
  

I would highly recommend a visit to 

Barmah Forest information centre in 
Nathalia if you want to learn more 

about Barmah National Park. 
  

Zelda Yeates 
Year 11 OE Teacher  

YEAR 7 DESKTOP INDUCTION 

Before Year 7 students go on camp they will have joined the school desktop computer network. This means 
they have created a ñstrongò password that provides access to school computer systems. They need to 
keep their password secure. 
 
For the induction session students also discussed the school values for computers. 
 
Personal Best =use computers for learning. 
Ready to Learn=I know my cases code (student ID) and new password. 
Respectful= take care of school equipment 
Safe=respect the privacy of others and that the school tracks their internet. 
 
Year 7 students may now use the library at lunchtime and the school computer spaces during class time. 
 
After the Year 7 camps, students and parents will be advised when their own computer may be brought to 
school for connection to the computer network.  
 
 
 
Paul Thomas 
Leading Teacher ï Digital Technologies. 
 



USEFUL PHONE NUMBERS AND ONLINE SERVICES FOR STUDENTS, CARERS AND PARENTS 

 
13 22 89 

8am ð 12pm                       
7 days a week 

 
Beyond Blue & Youth Beyond 

Blue 
1300 224 636 

24 hours a day/7 days a week 
https://www.beyondblue.org.au/ 

                  

                            
1800 551 800 

We care we and listen, 
anytime and for               

any reason. 

 
13 11 14 

 
24 hours a day/ 7 days a week 

https://www.lifeline.org.au/ 
Online ð 7pm ð 4am 

PLEASE NOTE 
THE CHANGE  

IN THE          
MENTOR 

GROUPS AND            
SESSION TIMES 

FOR 2017. 

2017 TALENT QUEST 

  
Mon / Weds / 

Fri  
Tues / Thurs  

Mentor Group 

(Years 7 to 10)  
9.00 ï 9.10 9.00 ï 9.35 

Session 1 9.15 ï 10.25 9.40 ï 10.50 

Recess (35) / (25)  10.25 ï 11.00 10.50 ï 11.15 

Session 2 11.00 ï 12.10 11.15 ï 12.25 

Session 3 12.15 ï 1.25 12.30 ï 1:40 

Lunch (55) / (40)  1.25 ï 2.20 1.40 ï 2.20 

Session 4 2.20 ï 3.30 2.20 ï 3.30 

It's that time of year again... WHS TALENT QUEST!!!! 

  

The annual talent quest is run by the year 12   students, 

however participating in the talent quest is open to  ALL 

year levels. We also strongly encourage a range of                    

talents, not just music acts!  

Last year we had a number of dance performances 

which was great! We encourage any talent - music, 

dance, slam poetry, rap, comedy routines, skits, whip 

cracking etc, etc......itõs all up to your imagination. 

  
The talent quest auditions start on Tuesday March 7th.  

Mr Solimo will put together a Timetable when he knows 

how many acts are auditioning.  

The audition forms are available at the general office and 

at the PAC ð Miss Hunter will also be sending some year 12 

students to mentor classes to promote this very important 

school event.  
The audition forms need to be returned by Monday 27th 

February - to the PAC. It will cost $2 for a solo act  to        

audition and $5 for a group act to audition.  

For any enquiries please contact Miss Hunter in the Senior School or Mr Paola in the FLC.  

 

The 2017 Talent Quest will be on Thursday 30th March - the last Thursday of term!  

  

Thanks for all your support,  

Miss Hunter & Mr Paola  

SESSION TIMES 

https://www.edumail.vic.gov.au/owa/redir.aspx?SURL=wx22ooNWOMgEBvkTLtpUe19DjXr96YlWvQaB0ZJojgLl7JCIwM7SCGgAdAB0AHAAcwA6AC8ALwB3AHcAdwAuAGIAZQB5AG8AbgBkAGIAbAB1AGUALgBvAHIAZwAuAGEAdQAvAA..&URL=https%3a%2f%2fwww.beyondblue.org.au%2f
https://www.edumail.vic.gov.au/owa/redir.aspx?SURL=wx22ooNWOMgEBvkTLtpUe19DjXr96YlWvQaB0ZJojgLl7JCIwM7SCGgAdAB0AHAAcwA6AC8ALwB3AHcAdwAuAGIAZQB5AG8AbgBkAGIAbAB1AGUALgBvAHIAZwAuAGEAdQAvAA..&URL=https%3a%2f%2fwww.beyondblue.org.au%2f
https://www.edumail.vic.gov.au/owa/redir.aspx?SURL=uZNm4Cpoc1-mTqssYkgS6izn-1vyYjX-vNNrJJK8VUfl7JCIwM7SCGgAdAB0AHAAcwA6AC8ALwB3AHcAdwAuAGwAaQBmAGUAbABpAG4AZQAuAG8AcgBnAC4AYQB1AC8A&URL=https%3a%2f%2fwww.lifeline.org.au%2f


SCHOOL CANTEEN RECESS & LUNCH MENU 
Recess Only  

Toasted Sandwiches  

* Ham & Cheese $3.00  

* Ham, Cheese & Tomato     $3.00 

* Bacon & Egg Roll     $4.00 

* Hash Brown      $1.00 

* Mini Pizza     $1.00 

 
Recess & Lunch  

* Chicken Schnitzel Burger with lettuce,  

          cheese & Mayo     $4.00 

* Chilli Chicken Wrap with lettuce, cheese,  

         mayo & sweet chilli sauce    $4.00 

* Oven Baked Wedges   $3.50 

          -sour cream & sweet chilli sauce  .50c extra  

* Nachos      $3.00 

* Hotdog - plain     $3.00 

          - with cheese      $3.50 

 
Lunch Only  

* Focaccia  

   - Ham & Cheese    $5.00 

   - Chicken, Avocado & Cheese  $5.00 

* Homemade Pizza  

  - Hawaiian $3.50  

    -Margherita    $3.50 

* Homemade Hamburger with Salad  $5.00 

* Roast Beef & Gravy Roll    $4.00 

* Two Minute Noodles    $2.50 

* Steamed Dim Sim     $1.00 

* Bucket of Hot Chips with chicken Salt  $2.50 

 
Salad Selection       

* Chicken Caesar     $4.50 

* Greek Salad (GF)    $3.50 

* Rice Paper Rolls  

    - (GF) ð Vegetarian     $4.00                               

    - Chicken & Vegetable    $4.50 

 
Sandwiches  

* Salad (lettuce, tomato,  

    cucumber, carrot & cheese)   $3.50 

* Ham or Chicken with Salad   $4.50 

* Ham & Cheese     $3.00 

* Chicken, Lettuce & Mayo    $4.50 

* Egg & Lettuce     $3.50 

* Rolls - add an     .50c extra  

 
Snacks  

* Jelly Cups      $1.50 

* Fresh Fruit Salad    $2.00 

* Frozen Watermelon     $1.50 

* Frozen Grapes     $1.50 

* Frozen Fruit Salad     $2.00 

* Fruit Muesli Yoghurt    $2.00 

* Chocolate Mousse     $2.00 

* Carrot & Celery Sticks    $1.50    

    with Spring Onion Dip        

Homemade Slices  

* Hedgehog Slice   $1.50 

* Lemon Slice    $1.50 

* Choc/Mint Slice   $1.50 

* Truffles   $1.50 

* Muffins    $2.00 

* Cookies    $1.00 

* Banana Bread   $2.00 

* Assorted Potato Chips   $1.00 

* Pop Corn    $1.00 

 
Ice Creams/Frozen Yoghurt  

* Frozen Yoghurt  

    - Mango $2.50  

    - Strawberry   $2.50 

* Paddle Pops  

    - Rainbow, Banana, Chocolate $1.50  

* Shaky Shake    $2.00 

* Icy Twist   $1.00 

* Mini Calippo    $1.00 

* Super Doopers   $1.00 

* Fruit Juice Slushie     Med  $3.00      

 Small  $2.00 

 
Drinks 

* Coca Cola Varieties 600mls   $4.00 

* Coca Cola Varieties 390mls   $3.00 

* Deep Spring Mineral Water Varieties  $3.50 

* Quench Varieties     $2.50 

* Pump Water Varieties    $4.00 

* Mt Franklin Water     $2.50 

* Mt Franklin Sparkling Water    $3.00 

* Vitamin Water Varieties    $4.00 

* Water 600mls (coles)    $1.00 

* Frozen Water 600mls   $1.00 

* Poweraid Varieties     $4.00 

* Fruit Juice Box Varieties    $2.00 

* Prima Varieties     $2.00 

* Frozen Prima     $2.00 

* Fuse Iced Tea Varieties   $4.00 

* Nippy's Flavoured Milk    $2.50 

* Barista Bros Varieties    $4.00 

* Orange Juice     $3.50 

 
NB: Pre ordered lunches off the menu on request.  



Parents are asked not to enter the staff 
car park at any time.  
This area is for staff parking only. 
With the increased use of  
headphones,  students need to be  
reminded that they must take extra care 
when crossing roads.         
                                                                                                           
Please be patient and wait for cars and  
buses to move so that you have clear 
vision before crossing. Use the available 
crossings and traffic lights to ensure 
your own safety, and please look out for 
others.  

CAR PARKING AREAS 

We would like to remind parents, carers and 
friends of the Wangaratta High School        
community that when visiting the school you 

must do this through the General Office.  

The office staff will assist you with your       
enquiry. Entry to the school must be from the 
Edwards Street entrance.                                                             
We have a duty of care to all of our students to 
ensure the schoolôs grounds are safe and    

orderly.                                                                      

If a parent or carer needs to contact their son or 
daughter, please ring the office and a message 
will be given to your child.                                  
Messages can only be accepted and delivered 
to students before 3:15pm unless there is an 
emergency.                                                      
By working together we can create a safe and 

positive learning environment for all.          

Remember - every day counts; your childôs 
learning matters. 
 
If your child unable to attend school on any day 
please notify the school of your childôs intended 
absence, please telephone:  
    

57 23 0515 

BUS CONVEYANCE ALLOWANCE 

Students who arrive late to school must bring a 
note indicating why they are late. This note is 
to be given to the Attendance Officer in the 
General Office when they  arrive and this will 
be recorded. 
 
Parents/carers will be asked to provide a 
reason for the studentõs lateness. 
 
We ask that all students and parents follow this 
process in order to assist us with accuracy in 
our attendance records. 

VISITING THE SCHOOL 

STUDENTS ARRIVING LATE REPORTING AN ABSENCE 

Parents are asked to use their family code when 

making a direct deposit from their account to the 

school account. There is a  section on an     

electronic payment form from your bank entitled 

description - please enter your code there. The 

family code is in the  bottom right corner of your 

billing statement and consists of three letters, 

usually the first of your family surname, and this 

is followed by four digits. This identifies your 

payment to us and enables us to deduct the 

amount from your account. Alternatively you can 

telephone the school and inform us of your direct 

deposit.  

This does not apply to Bpay payments, there is 

no need to include your family code for Bpay.  

 

If you have any queries about a payment please 

phone Kylie Fountain at the school office:         

03 57 23 0500. 

PAYMENTS TO THE SCHOOL 

Parents are reminded that the Department 
does not provide personal accident insurance 
or ambulance cover for students. 
Parents and carers of students, who do not 
have student accident insurance/ambulance 
cover, are responsible for paying the cost of 
medical treatment for injured students,        
including the cost of ambulance attendance/
transport and any other transport costs-the call 
of an ambulance is at the discretion of the  
Principal. 
Student accident insurance/ambulance cover  
policies are available from some commercial           
Insurers, and can be obtained by parents/
carers for individual students.  
Private property brought to school by students, 
staff or visitors is not insured and the          
Department does not accept any responsibility 

for any loss or damage 

STUDENT PROPERTY AND INSURANCE 

Clk2sell is an App designed in liaison with 
State Schools Relief to support families to 
buy and sell second hand school uniform 
items. Wangaratta High School has an 
active site where all families can buy and 
sell students used uniforms.   
Families can download the clik2sell app, 
set up your account and list items at the 
price you select. 
If youôd like to buy an item, just purchase 
with the app and arrange to meet and pay 
for the goods. 
For full information see http://
www.clk2sell.com/ 
 
 
 

Clk2sell App 

Wangaratta High School Bus Conveyance 
Allowance 

 

The Department of Education and Training 
provides travel assistance in the form of a 
conveyance allowance to help families in 
rural and regional Victoria with the cost of 
transporting their children to their nearest 
appropriate school/campus. 
Parents/carers have primary responsibility 
for transporting their children to and from 
school.  However students attending 
Wangaratta High School may be eligible 
for a conveyance allowance under certain 
scenarios; 
*Residential home is in Wangaratta and is 
4.8km or more away from Wangaratta 
High School.  (Students in this category 
will catch a Fallons Public Bus) 
*Travel 4.8km or more to drive to the   
closet School Bus Stop from their home 
and are attending their closest              
Government High School (some          
exceptions do apply). 

 

Application forms are available from the 
school office.  First round of applications 
close 10th March 2017.   

 

Families are automatically rolled over 
each year and do not need to reapply if 
your circumstances have not changed.  If 
you have any questions regarding        
eligibility please contact Kylie Fountain on 
5723 0500. 



Private Singing Lessons & 
Song Writing 

Where: Wangaratta High 
School music Centre (one of the 

small studio rooms)  
 

Cost: $30 for half hour lesson   
        $50 for 1 hour lesson  

 
Singing lessons - focussing on 

pitch, projection, vocal tricks, 
breathing, performance &     

confidence building!  
 

Contact: Claire O'Connell  
 

Mobile: 0481 387 127  

COMMUNITY INFORMATION 

NORTH EAST CANOE CLUB  
Come and Try Kayaking and Canoeing 
The North East Canoe Club will be 
hosting two come and try nights in 
Wangaratta and Bright.  Everyone is 
welcome to come along to have a go in 
a kayak or canoe, try their hand at 
canoe polo or just have a play in a 
boat.  There will be experienced club 
members to offer advice and           
assistance and demonstrate rolling 
and paddling techniques.   
All equipment is provided or please 
bring your own boats and life-vests 
on the night if you would like.  
Wangaratta - Monday 27th February, 
5.45pm - 7.45pm, Ovens River      
junction pool, Frank Garth              
Reserve.  For more information call 
Allison - 0409964054 or  
email necanoeclub@gmail.com 
 

mailto:necanoeclub@gmail.com


 

Wangaratta High School 
 
 
 

Learning Matters, Relationships Matter, I Matter 
 

Compass Parent Portal Log In Information: 
 
We would like to welcome you to Wangaratta High Schoolsô Parent Communication and   
Information system, Compass.  The School will be using Compass School Manager as our 
Parent Portal, enabling you to access a range of information in relation to your son/
daughter, including: 
 
Å Booking your Parent/Student/Teacher conferences  
Å Viewing up-to-date class and school attendance information  
Å Approving or entering upcoming or past absences for your son/daughter  
Å Downloading, printing and approving upcoming excursions  
Å Payment of school fees, charges and contributions  
Å Updating your registered email and mobile number (used for SMS alerts) details  
Å Accessing information regarding upcoming events and news 
 
To access the website, go directly to the Wangaratta High School Compass Log In screen at  

 
whs.vic.jdlf.com.au 

 
Enter your Family Code Login as Username 
Enter your Password 
 

 
 

When you first log in, you may be asked to update any missing information from our       
database, including mobile phone and email contact information.  You will also be asked to 
change your password to something unique that you will remember ï this password must 
be a four-digit number. 
 
If you have any difficulty accessing the system, please do not hesitate to contact the School 

Office on 03 5723 0500 for assistance. 



 
 

http://www.whs.vic.edu.au/ 
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